SCWDC
Board of Directors Meeting

May 2, 2022
Present:Absent:BJ Barger





Ruth D’Alessandro, President
Leo Boelhouwer, Vice President






Carole Howe, Secretary
Mary-Jo Swinimer



BJ Barger
Lawrence Langer

Bev Ashcraft
Rita Togni
Mary Thibault
Cheryl Wiseman

Call to Order:The meeting was called to order by Ruth D’Alessandro, President, at 5:40pm. 
Approval of Agenda:  Motion to approve the agenda made byLarry&seconded by Leo.  Unanimous approval.
February Minutes:  Motion to approve April4th 2021 BOD minutes was made by Larry, seconded by Bev, and passed unanimously.

President’s Comments:  We are at approximately the same membership numbers (plus 6)as last month at 1065 on April 14, 2022.  Membership is less than last year at this time.  At this time, all ski trips have been completed, overall the trips have done very well.  Bev is still awaiting Yellow financial reports from some ski trip leaders. 
Our May 2, 2022 BOD meeting was held at the ski club office beginning at 5:30 pm.  All BOD members decided to go to dinner together at a nearby restaurant afterwards. The purpose of our first meeting was to get to know our new members and for the President to discuss our responsibilities. Ruth suggested that BOD members familiarize themselves with the Policy Manual especially pages 19-21, and 101-114 before the meeting.  Also, she informed members to log onto scwdc@scwdc.org and see the skier at the top of the page.  Look for Home under the skier, click on Club Forms and Documents, then scroll down to Manuals and Documents, click on that  to access the Policy Manual.
New BOD members introduced themselves to the other Board members and gave a brief history of their ski club participation and ideas and goals as new members on the BOD. Ruth and the other members also introduced themselves and discussed their SCWDC participation, volunteer roles and goals for the coming year. 
Travel Report:  The Viking Alaska Cruise is full.  We are considering some possible trips in the USA/Canada during FY 2023, including biking, a week long golf outing and an Autumn River Cruise.Brigid O’Brien, our Sports and Recreation Chair is interested in leading a biking trip this year or next year and will be meeting with her committee to discuss possibilities soon.
Budget and Finance:Gary Rubens, Larry Langer, Charlie Lorenzetti, and Bev Ashcraft have been working together this year on revising our Quick Books system.Bev, Gary and Larry have worked to develop reports on this system that are relevant and necessary to our club. Also, they have worked to make this system less time consuming for them in entering and generating reports. 
Gary Rubens has requested to step away as the Budget and Finance Committee Chair effective May 1, 2022.  Ruth asked Larry Langer if he was interested in becoming Chair of the Budget and Finance Committee and he agreed. A motion was made by Bev seconded by Cheryland passed unanimously for Larry to be the new Chair of the Budget and Finance Committee. Gary requested to be consideredfor the role of Membership Chair which has been vacant for the past year.  Motion for Gary Rubens to become Membership Chair made by Mary Jo, 2nd by Rita passed unanimously.

Old Business: The Picnic and Volunteer Party is scheduled for July 17, 2022 from 3-5 pm at Lake Accotink Park.  Dickey’s barbeque will be catering the event.  Ski trip flyers and flyers for other upcoming events will be available at the picnic.
New Business: Our street name has been changed to Langston Boulevard.  We should be changing our address to this new name on our Website, letterhead ect. Discussion tabled until next month.

Motion for Larry Langer to be our 4th check signer made by Bev, 2nd by Mary Jo passed unanimously.

Motion to nominate and elect Leo Boelhouwer as Vice President made by Larry 2nd by Cheryl passed unanimously.
Discussion:

BOD members discussed choosing Committees they wished to be liaisons to during the coming year. Ruth will put the requests on the Agenda to be confirmed at the next meeting. 

BOD meetings will begin at 7:15 beginning with the June 6th meeting. The BOD meeting schedule is posted on the Agenda every month through the December2022.
This is a reminder if you have to miss a board meeting you can contact Ruth or any other board member to find out what we discussed.  You should not miss more than 3 board meetings in a year. Most of our BOD meetings will be via Google Meet or Zoom but we will have a social dinner Board meeting which Ruth will pay for out of the President’s fund at our Dec 5th meeting.
Next Meeting:The next meeting is June 6th, 2022 beginning at 7:15 pm. 
Motion to Adjourn:With no further business to discuss a Motion to Adjourn at 7:01pm was made by Bev seconded by Larry and passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Carole Howe

Secretary  
